
NAY on SB978. This bill is a great attack on me. I am a Native Oregonian and a Marion County CHL 
permit holder for many years now. As a lawful citizen, I enjoy the freedom and security of going most 
places in my state without the need to disarm myself. Additionally, my longtime Salem friend and 
neighbor Elise Wagner is under attack under SB978. She is a single parent of a foster child and 
possesses a handgun in a locked gun safe for home protection. Page 9, Section 10b would give DHS free 
rein to make up rules concerning her God given and Constitutional right to keep and own her only means 
of protection. I say NAY on SB978. Thank you. Anthony Royal.  

  

 


